




April 15, 2018 

 

A Reflection for  
Third Sunday  

of Easter 

 
WE LIVE IN HOPE 

 

The certainty of the resurrection of Jesus is the ground 
upon which our hope of eternal life is based. It is this 
hope which enabled the disciples to pick themselves up 
again after suffering the terror and fear of losing their 
teacher and master. He is truly risen and so they can 
live again.  
 

The readings challenge us to adjust our lives to the liv-
ing presence of the risen Lord and grow more aware of 
God’s presence within us. This awareness should draw 
us to true repentance of our sins and get our lives re-
newed constantly through the sacrament of reconcilia-
tion. Like the disciples who had locked themselves in 
the upper room for fear of the Jews, we too lock our-
selves in our empty desires and ambitions. As disciples 
of Jesus, we need to allow ourselves to rejoice in the 
fact that we are meeting Jesus today in this Mass.  
Jesus is sending us as he sent his disciples to be his 
ears, his hands, his eyes and legs to bring the good 
news of redemption to others. Our daily lives are meant 
to serve as a means of expressing and sharing the risen 
Lord with others. We must bring the risen Lord to our 
homes, schools, hospitals and places of work. Jesus 
wants us to be people who care and recognize him in 
the poor, the sick, the homeless and the marginalized.  
 

Jesus is always there to calm our fears. The disciples 
were frightened after Jesus’ death but he calmed them 
by reassuring them that he was risen and alive. He ate 
grilled fish and allowed them to touch him. Jesus is 
someone we can touch and talk to. He is always waiting 
for us to tell him our fears and whatever else is bother-
ing us. When you touch Jesus today in the Eucharist, 
hear him saying to you see and touch me and believe 
in me so that you can have eternal life. Jesus is ready to 
dwell in us so long as we have faith. Our hope is real 
because it is based on his promises. We can go on in 
trust and confidence because the ground of our hope is 
assured. Make plans to touch Jesus in someone this 
week. Seek out the hungry and sit down and eat “grilled 
fish” with them, share your clothes and time with those 
in need of companionship. 
 

Let us open our eyes of faith and hear Jesus say to us, 
as we say AMEN to the “Body of Christ”, “do not be 
unbelieving but believe, do not be unfaithful so that you 
can come alive in me.” 
 

                                                - Fr. Robert Mutui 

BARB GERDES’ RETIREMENT PARTY - Please join us 
in celebrating Barb Gerdes’ retirement from Religious 
Education with a Potluck Brunch after Mass on Sunday, 
May 6. All parishioners are invited! Both families who 
have participated in Faith Formation during Barb’s tenure 
here and those who have enjoyed everything she’s done 
to help the youth of our parish. May 6 is also our May 
TLC Mass and we will have a May Crowning just before 
Mass begins. Please plan to attend! 
 

DISCIPLESHIP GROUP - We will meet this Wednes-
day, April 18, at 6:45 p.m. to view Fr. Mike’s video - Fr. 
Mike’s Autobiography. This video is not a new autobiog-
raphy by Fr. Mike Schmitz. It’s about everyone’s autobi-
ography, which is - in a word - the crucifix. Jesus’ dying 
on the Cross sums up every person’s life story because it 
shows what our sins did and God’s power to forgive 
them, so our lives can be defined by love and not shame.  
 

CONFIRMATION GROUP - The Confirmation Group 
will meet at St. John’s this Wednesday, April 18 at  
6:45 p.m. for Discipleship Group. 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION BOARD MEETING - The 
Religious Education Board will be meeting this Monday, 
April 16 at 6:00 p.m. because Sarah is unavailable for the 
regular Committee Meeting’s night on Thursday, April 26. 
We will meet again in May on the regular Committee 
Meeting’s night on Thursday, May 24 at 6:30 p.m. 
 

CATHOLIC SUMMER ACTIVITIES - Summer Stretch is 
a teen youth program that is open to middle school and 
high school students and meets on Thursdays in the 
summer for Mass, service and fun afternoon activities 
like Twins Games and Bunker Beach. Vacation Bible 
School is for preschool through fifth grade students and 
we will need teens as assistant teachers as well. More 
information will be coming this spring but please jot 
down these dates and keep them in mind when schedul-
ing t-ball and soccer for the summer! 
 

Summer Stretch - Thursdays 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
 (June 21 & 28, July 12, 19 & 26 and August 2) 
 

Vacation Bible School -  
 Evenings 5:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. (August 6 - 10)
 Daytime 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. (August 13 - 17) 

FAITH FORMATION AND 
YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK 
 

Our thanks goes out to our advertiser of the week,  
Broaster Catering of Albertville who helps make our bul-
letin possible at no extra cost to our parish. Please pat-
ronize the advertisers on the back of the bulletin. 



 
 

 
 
CATHOLIC SINGLES CONFERENCE - The National 
Catholic Singles Conference (NCSC), which takes place in 
a different part of the country each year, will be held in 
the Twin Cities for the first time this June! Join hundreds 
of single Catholics on June 8 -10, 2018, at the Hilton Min-
neapolis/St. Paul - Airport Mall of America. The weekend 
includes talks by dynamic speakers, music, social events, 
prayer, food, fellowship and more! Space is limited so reg-
ister now! For more information and to register, visit 
www.NationalCatholcSingles.com. Use promo code 
NCSCMSP to receive a special discount! Can’t find your 
questions answered on the website, call 512.766.5798. 
 

FOSTER FAMILIES NEEDED - Wright County has an 
urgent need for foster families. All children need a safe 
home where people will nurture and respect them. Chil-
dren enter foster care due to significant life factors, often 
including abuse or neglect.  This is an extremely difficult 
time for children. They are struggling and need extra sup-
port. The overall goal of foster care is to provide children 
with a temporary, stable, and caring family setting until 
they are reunited with their family or until a permanency 
plan is established for them. Wright County is seeking 
families who are willing to welcome children into their 
home  If you would like more information about becoming 
a foster parent please contact Marisa Ferguson at 
763.682.7484 or marisa.ferguson@co.wright.mn.us. 
Those interested in learning more about foster care are 
invited to attend Orientation on May 8 from 6:30 - 9:00 
p.m. at the Wright County Law Enforcement Center lo-
cated at 3800 Braddock Ave. NE, Buffalo, MN 55313 in 
room S2021A. 
 

MARRIAGE IN CHRIST SEMINARS - Friendship 
with Our Spouse, in the Holy Spirit - Marriage in 
Christ seminars have been added at two neighboring par-
ishes: Epiphany (Coon Rapids) and St. Stephen (Anoka). 
The five-week seminar is for all married couples. Good 
habits and the power of the Holy Spirit transform all mar-
riages! Find more details and dates at www.archspm.org/
marriageinchrist. 
 

BETHANY HOUSE - Applications are currently be taken 
for women interested in Bethany House for September 
2018 to May 2019. Bethany House is a home for women 
who live in community, pray together, take meals togeth-
er and discern whether they are called to consecrated life. 
It is sponsored by the Office of Vocations and is located in 
North East Minneapolis. Qualities of a good candidate for 
Bethany House include single women, ages 20 - 27, who 
are interested in dedicating a year to intentionally discern-
ing a vocation to religious life. If this describes you, we 
invite you to contact us by completing the interest form at 
10000vocations.org/bethany-house. 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 

Church of St. John the Baptist 

Sunday, April 15  
 9:00 a.m. First Communion Celebrated at Mass 
  Coffee and Refreshments following Mass 
 10:00 a.m. Confirmation Group - Mass visit to St.  
      Agnes Church 
 

Monday, April 16 
 6:30 p.m. Adult Bible Study - James: Pearls for Wise 
      Living 
 

Tuesday, April 17  
  Income Tax Day 
 7:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus Meeting,  
      Fr. Guillemette Room 
 7:30 p.m. AA Meeting, Social Hall 
 

Wednesday, April 18 
 12:30 p.m. C.R.O.S.S. Service Ministry (till 7:30 p.m.) 
 6:45 p.m. Confirmation Group 
 6:45 p.m. Middle School Discipleship Group          

Thursday, April 19 
 9:00 a.m. C.R.O.S.S. Service Ministry (till 12:30 p.m.)          

Friday, April 20 
 9:00 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration (till 7:00 p.m.) 
 

Saturday, April 21 
  Parish Council Nomination Weekend       

Sunday, April 22  
  World Day of Prayer for Vocations 
  Earth Day 
 8:30 a.m. Knights of Columbus Breakfast Buffet 
     (served until 11:30 a.m.) 
  Parish Council Nomination Weekend 

Third Sunday of Easter 

THE WEEK AT A GLANCE 

SCRIP NEWS 
 

Scrip is fundraising while you shop. Our 
program allows St. John’s parishioners to 

purchase gift cards for every day expenses like food, 
clothing, gas, and entertainment while earning a percent-
age of each dollar of Scrip purchased back in revenue for 
St. John’s. Scrip costs you no additional out-of-pocket 
expense to participate - $50 in cash or check purchases 
$50 in Scrip for the merchant of your choosing. The cards 
are purchased in bulk at a discount and that discount 
becomes the profit for St. John’s. 
 

Visa Gift Cards - Visa Gift Cards are available in $50, 
$100 and $250 denominations at a 1.25% profit. They 
are accepted anywhere Visa is, so you can earn profits 
almost anywhere you shop. Visa gift cards if bought at 
your local bank usually incur a service charge to pur-
chase. Buying through St. John’s Scrip Program costs 
you nothing extra. Visa cards are only good in the U.S. 
 

Scrip Sellers for Next Weekend: 
 

 April 21  5:00 p.m. Marilyn Nordine & Bonnie Haberle 
 22 9:00 a.m. Linda McAlpine & Deb Sodman 

 



 

 
OFFERTORY • APRIL 8, 2018 

 

Adult Envelopes (57)    $  1,859.00 
Automatic Withdrawal (20)  1,193.00 
Plate  431.00 
Children   6.00 
Easter (5)       355.00 
TOTAL RECEIVED  $ 3,844.00 
 

Amount Needed Last Week  $   4,452.00 
Received Last Week  3,844.00 
Amount Needed to Date  186,698.00 
Amount Received to Date  165,939.00 
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STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 
 

“Jesus himself stood among them and said to 
them, ‘Peace be with you.’ But they were 
startled and frightened . . .”   - Luke 24:36-37 
 

Throughout the day we have many opportuni-
ties to “see the face of Jesus” in others and to “be the 
face of Jesus” to others. Do we take that opportunity to 
provide “peace” to those we encounter or are we afraid 
of what others will think of us and do nothing? Pray for 
the strength to live a “God-centered” life and not a “self-
centered” life.  

 

PAVE THE WAY PARKING LOT FUND 
 

We are currently accepting donations for a third Match-
ing Challenge to raise funds for our Pave the Way Park-
ing Lot Capital Campaign. For this challenge, every do-
nation of $100.00 or more will be matched by our anon-
ymous donor up to a total of $3,500.00. To date we 
have received matching challenge donations totaling 
$2,800.00. Please mark your donation “Matching Chal-
lenge”. 

SPRING PLANTING FUNDRAISER 
 

The Pave the Way Fundraising Committee is 
sponsoring a Spring Planting Fundraiser fea-
turing annuals in 10” and 12” hanging bas-
kets, 12” patio pots, 72 plant flats, and 10 

count (4” and 4-1/2”) flats; vegetables in 10 count (4”) 
flats; and 1 gallon perennials. Order forms are available 
at the tables located at both exits of the church - be sure 
to include your name and phone number. Place your or-
der forms in envelope along with payment and drop 
them in the regular Sunday offering basket. The deadline 
for ordering is Sunday, April 29 for delivery May 18. Pro-
ceeds will benefit our Pave the Way Parking Lot Fund. 

 

CCW SPRING OUTING 
 

This year’s CCW Spring Outing will be held 
on Monday, May 7 at Liberty Restaurant 
and Bar in St. Michael. We will gather at 
6:00 p.m. for cocktails with dinner to follow 

at 6:45 p.m. ALL women of the parish, age 18 and older, 
are invited to enjoy an evening of great food, fellowship 
and relaxation. We especially want to encourage our 
younger parishioners and new parishioners to join us - it’s 
a great way to meet and get to know other women from 
the parish. To make reservations, call Deb Stang at 
763.441.4118 by Sunday, May 6. 

 

PARISH FESTIVAL NEWS 
 

The 2018 St. John the Baptist Parish Festival will be held 
on Sunday, August 5. Mark your calendars! 
 

Cash Raffle - We have begun collecting prizes for our 
Grand Cash Raffle. If you would like to donate a cash 
prize ($25 minimum), you may do so by placing your 
donation in an envelope marked “Festival Raffle” and 
drop it in the Sunday collection basket. The deadline for 
donations is Sunday, May 1, 2018. 

KC BREAKFAST BUFFET 
 

The Dayton Knights of Columbus will be hosting a  
Breakfast Buffet next Sunday, April 23, serving from      
8:30 - 11:30 a.m. in the Social Hall. We invite you to 
attend with your families, friends and co-workers. On 
the menu: pancakes, French toast, grilled pork loin, link 
sausage, scrambled eggs, fresh fried potatoes, biscuits 
and gravy, coffee, milk and juice. The Knights are asking 
for a goodwill offering. 

PAVE THE WAY FISH FRY THANK YOU 
 

The Fish Fry Supper on Friday, March 23, was a huge 
success. The Dayton KC’s wish to thank all the people 
from the various administrative committees for helping 
prepare, serve and cleanup. Thanks also to everyone who 
came and supported the effort. More than 110 people 
attended. Our gross profit was $1,100 with expenses  
totaling just $372. 

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Today at the 9:00 a.m. Mass, six of our 
young people are receiving the Eucharist 
for the first time. Please pray for and 
congratulate: 

 

Ava Hemmer 
 

Landon Kirkpatrick 
 

Isaac Mettling 
 

Oliver Munter 
 

Otto Scharber 
 

Christopher Snow 



REST IN PEACE 
 

Your prayers are requested for William “Bill” Cantwell 
(the brother of fellow parishioner Elaine Sand-
Schulenburg) who passed away on Tuesday, April 10. 
May the Lord grant him eternal rest. We extend our sin-
cere sympathy to his family. 

Church of St. John the Baptist                                                                          

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS . . . 
 

Father Robert Mutui, Yvonne Bach, Rose 
Berg, Bena Bourgeois, Jim Chouinard, Marie 
Corbin, John J. Dahlheimer, Sue Gill, Linda 
Hauan, Bob Huss, Margaret Kasper, Wally 

Lambrecht, Marion Lehn, Paul Morrisette, Arnold Le-
Vasseur, Joyce Loftus, Mike Logeais, Rick Marion, Terry 
McLean, Patrick and Mary Anne McNeil, Nikki Miller, Rita 
Miller, Bonnie Novack, Anné Otremba, Jeff Peterson 
(former parishioner), Jodi Playle, Carole Plude, Chris 
Rickart, Carol Rouillard, Katherine Schumacher, Billi Jo 
Weekley, Sandi Weekley, Randy Bettinger and Paula 
Glaze (brother and sister of Mary Dahlheimer), Pam 
Dehn Boettcher and Jill Dotseth (friends of Kathy Ben-
nett), Shirley Brummer (sister of Jim Haberle), Marlene 
Dawsey (friend of Kelly Slavik), Henry Eggert (grandson 
of Lynn Eggert), Evelyn Kerber (mother of Lynn Eggert), 
Lisa Harrington, Mary Barnes, and Darwin Kuehn (sisters 
and brother of Darlene Lambrecht), Arthur Hendricks 
(brother of Martha Killian), Gregory Killian (son of Mar-
tha Killian), Jeanine Kuzmich and Sue Vance (friends of 
Lynn Eggert), Penny Loftus (daughter-in-law of Joyce 
Loftus), Patti McNamara (friend of Nyla Tonia), Gerry 
Milless (friend of Les & Paulette Orr), Miko Nelson 
(friend of Maraline Virnig), Lyra Wanous (friend of Kathy 
Bennett), Geralda Wagner (aunt of Kathy Bennett), Sha-
ron Wagner (cousin of Kathy Bennett), Sharon Weiss 
(mother of Jake Moylan), and Rebecca Wirth (daughter 
of Martha Killian). 

 

CATECHETICAL INSITTUTE 
 

Discover the plan that will transform your work, your 
marriage, your family, your community . . . your life! This 
fall, the Archbishop Harry J. Flynn Catechetical Institute 
will begin another two-year course at The Saint Paul 
Seminary. Taught by some of the best instructors in the 
Twin Cities such as Bishop Andrew Cozzens, Jeff Cavins, 
Deacon Joe Michalak and more, the program follows the 
four pillars of the Catechism of the Catholic Church and 
will make sense of all things Catholic, deepen your faith, 
and lay out the roadmap to heaven. The classes are di-
vided into four 11-week modules and meet on Monday 
evenings from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. with two Saturday morn-
ing formative sessions per module. Applications are now 
being accepted through July 1, 2018, for the class begin-
ning in September. For more information and an applica-
tion call 651.962.5028 or visit www.CIstudent.com. 

PARISH COUNCIL NOMINATIONS 
 

Nomination weekend for the Parish Pastoral 
Council will be next weekend - April 21 and 
22. Please carefully read the position descrip-
tion below and prayerfully consider whether 

you might nominate yourself or someone else for this 
position. There are two member’s terms expiring this 
year: Mike Gilman and Dan Calva. Both are completing 
their first term and are eligible for re-election. You will be 
asked to nominate 2 people on the nomination ballot. 
 

POSITION DESCRIPTION 
 

Position Title:  Parish Pastoral Advisory Council Member 
 

Responsible to:  Pastor and Fellow Parishioners 
 

Works with: Pastor, other Pastoral Council members, 
parish staff, trustees, and auxiliary groups within the 
parish 
 

Purpose of the Position: This position serves in an 
advisory capacity to the Pastor along with other Pastoral 
Council members. 
 

Responsibilities: This position is responsible to re-
search the needs, concerns, hopes and activities of the 
Parish and to bring these to the Pastoral Advisory Council 
for discussion and recommendations which will allow the 
Pastor to carry out his leadership role in the parish. You 
may be asked to take an office on the council; Chairman, 
Vice-Chair, or Secretary, as voted by fellow council mem-
bers. You may also be asked to serve as a liaison to one 
of the subcommittees. These positions change annually. 
 

Qualifications: This person must be a registered pa-
rishioner of St. John the Baptist Parish and a practicing 
Catholic in full communion with the Church. Full-time 
parish employees are ineligible to be members of the 
Parish Pastoral Council.   

Amount of Time Required: Meetings are held month-
ly, lasting approximately 2 hours. The date and times of 
the meetings will be determined by the Pastor. You may 
also be asked to attend further meetings, retreats, or 
gatherings as determined by the Pastor. 
 

When and Where the Ministry is Performed: The 
Pastoral Council meets in the parish social hall. 
 

Length of Commitment: The council member will 
serve a 3-year term, beginning in June of any given year, 
and ending in June, 3 years later. Council members are 
limited to two consecutive - 3 year terms. Once you have 
served two consecutive - 3 year terms, you are ineligible 
for re-election for 1 year. 
 

Training Provided:  No specific training is necessary to 
hold the council position, but you may be required to 
attend further training or retreats as requested.   

Responsible To:  Each council member is responsible 
to report to the Pastor, as head of the Pastoral Advisory 
Council.   


